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The American University Board of Trustees held its annual fall retreat on Thursday, 
September 11 and Friday, September 12, at the Mount Vernon home of the nation’s first 
president. 
 
The retreat was devoted to a trustees’ review of AU’s recent and considerable successes in a 
number of areas, with an eye toward laying the groundwork for strategically planning AU’s 
future. A brief business meeting (one hour) also was held, with outcomes described below. 
 
Retreat Focus  
By a number of objective measures, AU has made tremendous progress over the past two 
decades in academic performance, physical facilities, financial strength, and in the process, 
has become a much more selective university and “first choice institution.” The recent, 
laudatory Middle States accreditation report; Campus Plan approval and ensuing 
construction; and AU’s series of strong bond and credit ratings are credible affirmations of 
how far AU has come and how highly it is regarded in key areas by external authorities. 
 
The board and university senior management must now focus on how to maintain that 
momentp
provost, and vice presidents. Among the topics reviewed were the changes in undergraduate 
and graduate enrollment; campus life and the student experience; faculty hiring and staff 
distribution; budget planning and resources procurement; facilities built, under construction 
or needed; technology; alumni engagement; and other important areas. 
 
Trustees also heard from Chris Miller, executive d



While the university is firmly into its current strategic plan, the two-day retreat provided 
trustees with substantive data to review and utilize as we begin to consider AU’s next cycle 
for strategic planning, campus planning, and accreditation. 
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